
 
COLONIAL BEHAVIORAL HEALTH 

BOARD MEETING 
 

 
TIME:     4:00 p.m. 
PLACE:  Colonial Behavioral Health, 1657 Merrimac Trail, Williamsburg, VA  23185 
DATE:    January 4, 2022 
 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:    STAFF PRESENT: 
Dr. Alfred Brassel - York County    Mr. David Coe  
Ms. Rebecca Vinroot – James City County   Ms. Marsha Obremski 
Mr. Ryan Ashe – James City County    Dr. Dan Longo  
Mr. John Collins – York County    Ms. Anita Michalec  
Ms. June Hagee – James City County   Ms. Kari Traver 
Ms. Wendy Evans - Williamsburg    Ms. Linda Butler  
Ms. Sheri Newcomb – York County    Ms. Chaenn Thomas 
Ms. Kristen Nelson – York County    Ms. Leigh Carroll-Stump 
Ms. Hazel Braxton – Williamsburg     
Ms. Crystal Howser – Poquoson     
         
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:    GUEST:  
Ms. Sherry Wharton – Poquoson    Ms. Jamie VanBergen 
Mr. Tal Vivian – York County    
             
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
None 
 
 
CONSENT CALENDAR: 
The Consent Calendar was presented for approval of the following minutes: 
 

• Services & Evaluation Committee Meeting of October 27, 2021 
• Board of Directors Meeting of November 2, 2021 
• Executive Committee Meeting of November 16, 2021 

 
Ms. Braxton motioned to approve items on the Consent Calendar as presented. Motion seconded and 
passed unanimously.   
 
Introduction:    
Ms.  Chaenn Thomas was introduced, Ms. Thomas has been appointed as Acting Director of Human 
Resources for Colonial Behavioral Health.   
 
Presentation:   J. VanBergen 
Mr. Coe introduced Ms. Jamie VanBergen. Ms. VanBergen is a member of the community and wished 
to share knowledge gained through her experience and involvement with the Crisis staff of Colonial 
Behavioral Health (CBH). She stated her background knowledge was limited at one time. However, 
situationally the insight she has gained is that CBH staff is very efficient and empathetic in a time of 



need.  She feels it is important this knowledge and information be shared in depth with all community 
members. This would provide a significant resource to all youth requiring services within the system. 
Ms. VanBergen donated $2500 to be used to support Crisis Services for children and teenagers.   
 
Ms. Hagee motioned that the $2500 donation be earmarked for Crisis Services for children and 
teenagers. Motion seconded and passed unanimously. 
 
 
Action Item A-1 was presented for approval of the Virginia Department of Rail and Public 
Transportation (DRPT) Grant, Title VI Plan. In order to receive funding through DRPT, grantees must 
adhere to all requirements which include approval of the Title VI Plan by the CBH Board of Directors. 
Discussion. 
 
Ms. Evans made the motion to approve the Virginia Department of Rail and Public Transportation 
Title VI Plan as presented. Motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
  
 
Executive Committee Changes:  A. Brassel 
Dr. Brassel reported that John Kuplinski and Teresa Christin have resigned from the CBH Board of 
Directors. In lieu of these vacancies, the following Committee appointments have been made: 
 
 Vice-Chair  –  Rebecca Vinroot 
 Treasurer  –  Ryan Ashe 
 Secretary  –  Sheri Newcomb 
 
 
Services & Evaluation Committee Discussion: R. Ashe 
Mr. Ashe reported that the Services & Evaluation Committee met. He noted that the Committee 
discussed the committee’s purpose, its function, and presentations.  Information presented at the 
meetings is received by committee members alone and they felt it was important to share this 
knowledge and information with the entire Board. The Committee also noted the importance to 
advocate and enhance knowledge regarding services provided at CBH. Therefore, a proposal was made 
to schedule a presentation from the Services & Evaluation Committee at the regularly scheduled Board 
Meetings. Presentations would be kept short and time limited. Discussion. 
 
Mr. Ryan motioned to have a presentation scheduled from the Services & Evaluation Committee each 
month at the regularly scheduled Board Meetings. Motion seconded and passed unanimously. 
 
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
The Executive Directors Report was provided in writing and distributed to Board Members. 
 
Mr. Coe reported that the Williamsburg Health Foundation released its Request for Information (RFI) 
concerning Integrated Primary Care and Behavioral Health Service delivery October 8, 2021. CBH has 
been invited to make a presentation of our response in February. 
 
Mr. Coe reported that due to the ransomware attack on the Virginia Assembly operation, legislation 
being proposed in the upcoming session is inaccessible. It is unknown when this information will be 
available to the public.  
 



Mr. Coe reported that Governor Northern released his biennial budget on 12/16/21. A summary of 
pertinent items was reviewed/discussed. It is anticipated that this budget will be amended significantly 
by Governor-Elect Youngkin.  
 
 
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 5:14 p.m.  
 
 
                                                                                                    
 
 
          
____________________       ______________________                    
Dr. Alfred Brassel, Chair   Sheri Newcomb, Secretary 
           


